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Mr Rik Hart 14/18047
General Manager

Warringah Council

Civic Drive — 725 Pittwater Road

Dee Why NSW 2099

Dear Mr Hart

Thank you for your letters of 11 and 17 September 2014 relating to the Oxford Falls
Valley and Belrose North Strategic Review and deferred land from the Warringah Local
Environmental Plan 2011. The Minister has asked me to reply on her behalf.

| note Warringah Council’s resolution on 26 August 2014 requesting that the
Department of Planning and Environment determines the deferred land based on the
various options presented to Council.

| note that this has been an extensive and complex process with a high level of
community interest. It is important that the land does not continue to remain deferred so
that surrounding landowners and the broader community are given certainty. Resolution
of this will allow for a single Local Environmental Plan to cover the Warringah Local
Government Area.

There is sufficient evidence to implement the findings of the Strategic Review by
translating the existing character-based controls into zones in the Warringah Local
Environmental Plan 2011. | consider that this is an appropriate way forward.

The maijority of the land in the Oxford Falls Valley and Belrose North area has clear
environmental value. These areas should be considered for an E3 Environmental
Management zone consistent with the findings of the Strategic Review (Option Two -
Land Use Zoning Map reported to Council on 26 August 2014).

Land mapped as having ‘no to moderate’ environmental constraints should be zoned to
reflect the existing character, level of clearing and current land uses. The land in this
category along the Wakehurst Parkway should be zoned E4 Environmental Living.

Council may wish to consider expanding the current permitted land uses for the E4
Environmental Living zone to include environmental facilities, extensive agriculture, farm
buildings, home industries, horticulture where consistent with the mandatory land uses
of the zone. It is noted the current objectives for the zone specifically cater to water-
related business and leisure uses, and these would also need to be expanded.

Additionally, | encourage Council to separately begin the Stage 2 analysis to review the
minimum subdivision lot size controls following the rezoning of the land. Any additional

Department of Planning & Environment
23-33 Bridge Street Sydney NSW 2000 | GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 | T 02 9228 6111 | F 02 9228 6445 | www.planning.nsw.gov.au



studies will be the responsibility of Council and form the basis of a future planning
proposal.

| therefore request Council submit a planning proposal for the deferred land seeking a
Gateway determination within three months of the date of this letter. | have asked the

Metropolitan (CBD) team to continue working with Council throughout the plan making
process.

If you have any further enquiries about this matter, please contact Mr Lee Mulvey,
Director of the Department’s Metropolitan (CBD) team, on (02) 8575 4140.

Yours sincerely

Marcus Ray
Acting Deputy Secretary
Planning Services
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